

SIR BRIAN CUBBON KCB
PERMANENT UNDER-SECRETARY OF STATE

Home Office
Queen anne's Gatb
LONDON SWIH 9AT

7 July 1982

PUS SIST (8.7.82) 2nd PUS See DPBC

Den Davil

BBC FALKLANDS SPECIAL PROGRAMME

Sir Brian Cubbon has asked me to convey his apologies for not having commented earlier on the draft reply to Sir Ian Trethowan, the first version of which Sir Robert Armstrong circulated with his letter of 24 June to Sir Frank Cooper, and which has subsequently been revised in the light of Sir Frank's reply.

Sir Brian did not see the programme originally and has not therefore been altogether seized of the full inwardness and significance of the complaints voiced by those who have seen it. He is inclined to think however that if we have points to make to Sir Ian Trethowan over and above those already contained in the correspondence, we should not leave the initiative for convening a meeting entirely with him. At the same time of course one would not wish to appear heavy handed with the BBC by appearing to summon Sir Ian to a meeting. He wonders therefore whether Sir Robert might like to consider amending the final sentence of the reply to read as follows:

"I should be very happy to pursue this further in discussin if you would like to call in one day."

Sir Brian would not think it necessary to attend the meeting himself since it seems to him that there would be advantages in keeping attendance, on both sides, as small as possible.

I am copying this letter to Andrew Burns and Simon Webb.

L P WRIGHT

(Private Secretary)

D J Wright Esq.





H5

With the Compliments

of

The Private Secretary
to The Permanent Under Secretary of State

1

Home Office QUEEN ANNE'S GATE B|F (61)

Pus Disha 2nd Pas See IDPBe